# **Pulaski PTG Meeting Minutes**

**Meeting Location:** Lura M Sharp Elementary School

Board Members Present: Erin Weller, Cathy Tilkins, Kari Thomas, Christy Parker

**Board Members Absent:** Brooke VanWormer

**Additional Attendees:** Joelle Hendry

-Meeting Call to Order: December 6th, 2023, Meeting called to order at 6:05 pm.

Minutes Approval: Erin, seconded by Christy.

## **<u>Principal Report:</u>** Presented by Joelle Hendry

November is over, with our two snow days last week(11/28 & 29th)

Holiday Concert for Pre-K through 3rd Grades is tomorrow, 12/7, and Chorus for 4th/5th Grade is Dec. 13th.

Grades 1-5 will be attending Syracuse University's education day on December 21st, and seeing a women's basketball game.

Kindergarten will have a special day at the school on the same day with different activities.

Grinch Day will be Dec. 20th

Normal Holiday sing a long will be held Friday Dec 22nd in the main lobby Teachers are also doing holiday door decorating now

# **Teacher Report:** Presented by Chelsea Moran

Nothing to report

## <u>Treasurer Report:</u> Presented by Christy Parker Treasurer Report:

Cherrydale-\$4,000

Craft Night \$200,

Donation \$500 from Bob Johnson

Whites Lumber Card, 50

Toy sale 712.05

Pride Shirts - 4203

Teacher Mini Grants

Erin Approves, Cathy Seconded the budget

#### **Old Business:**

**Cherrydale-** Orders came in the week after Thanksgiving – distribution delayed by 2 snow days. All orders have been distributed – thank you Kari for your help! Any issues with orders should be directed to Christy. Raised a little over \$4,000 – waiting on check from cherrydale

**Toy Sale -** Took place 12/1-12/3 at the Park United Methodist Church

- We had the most toy donations we have ever had. Hundreds of toys were distributed to our community at a significantly low cost. Leftover toys were donated to the Richland Fire Department for their toy sale via Cora Woods. Over \$700 raised for PTG

December Craft Night - Made plated for Santa's cookies – personalization offered. Craft night was a success, and 19 families attended. Thanks to Kate for doing all the decals. \$220.13 deposited/venom, expenses have not been subtracted yet

<u>Venmo/Bank -</u> New Venmo Account was created. We will need to create a new account next year as it's attached to a member's phone number, it's connected to Christy's number who is leaving next year. Old bank account under the previous tax ID number has been closed. New bank account using tax ID number assigned when PTG became a 501 (c) aka nonprofit organization

<u>Mini Grants-</u> for Rich Murphy and Tom Trowbdrige have been reviewed and approved

#### **Upcoming Business:**

January Free Event - Postponed until March

<u>February Valentines Dance-</u> February 10th, Kari and Erin. 4-6 pm in the cafeteria. Dress your best

<u>Color Run-</u> Jessica Basta is no longer able to run the event. Kari will create a committee to run this event.

## \*\*\*SCHOOL NEEDS\*\*\*

Brooke VanWormer will request a Sled donation from Ace Hardware

Popcorn cart - \$400

Safety Patrol - \$250

Pre-K Shirts - \$500

Robots - \$1000

Hallway Pictures - \$250

Author Visit -\$750

Color Run - \$1500

Total of School Needs - \$4650

Christy 1sts, Erins Seconds, All agreed, none opposed.

We are holding a full carryover for next year at \$15,025

Meeting Adjourned: 7:21 pm Next Meeting: January 16th 2024

Respectfully submitted by Cathy Tilkins